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Gdańsk, April 28, 2023. 

GD.RPC.503.17.2023.AŁ 
    

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS No. 17/2023 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of July 20, 2017 – Water Law (Journal Laws of 2022, item 2625 

as amended) and Art. 43 sec. (6) of the Act of December 21, 2000 on inland navigation (Journal of Laws of 

2022, item 1097 as amended). The Regional Water Management Board in Gdańsk informs that:  

 

From May 8, 2023, the Przegalina Południe lock and the Gdańska Głowa lock will operate in accordance with 

the following information. 

 

• Przegalina Południowa Lock (km 0+550) 

➢ Monday to Friday from 07:00 a.m. to 07:00 p.m. 

➢ Saturdays, Sundays and public holidays from 07:00 a.m. to 07:00 p.m. 

Locking of the units apart from the above-mentioned working hours is possible after prior agreement with the 

facility manager (no later than two working days earlier, by 03:00 p.m.). 

Telephone contact to the operators : (58) 323 93 76, 786 876 453. 

The lock is supervised by the Head of the Przegalina Hydrotechnical Junction, phone no. 506 129 588. 

At the same time, we would like to inform you that in the event of a large filling of the Baltic Sea, the Vistula 

Lagoon and persistent strong winds from the north causing a backwater from the sea, the Vistula Lagoon, 

the Przegalina Południe lock may be temporarily closed for shipping without issuing a prior notice. The above 

procedures are due to safety reasons. In such a situation, it is necessary to make sure by phone at the lock 

whether the facility is not temporarily closed. 

 

• Gdańsk Głowa Lock (km 0+200) 

➢ Monday to Friday from 07:00 a.m. to 07:00 p.m. 
➢ Saturdays, Sundays and public holidays from 07:00 a.m. to 07:00 p.m. 

Locking of the units apart from the above-mentioned working hours is possible after prior agreement with the 

facility manager (no later than two working days earlier, by 02:00 p.m). 

Telephone contact to operators: (55) 247 17 07, 735 094 723. 

The lock is supervised by the Head of the Przegalina Hydrotechnical Junction, phone no. 506 129 588. 

At the same time, we would like to inform you that in the event of a large filling of the Baltic Sea, the Vistula 

Lagoon and persistent strong winds from the north causing backwater from the sea, the Vistula Lagoon, the 

Gdańska Głowa lock may be temporarily closed for navigation without issuing a prior notice. The above 

procedures are due to safety reasons. In such a situation, it is necessary to make sure by phone at the lock 

whether the facility is not temporarily closed. 
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Detailed information on the operation of the locks mentioned above on April 29-May 07, 2023 is determined 

by the Notice to Skippers No. 13/2023 of  April 21, 2023 

 

 

Up-to-date notices to skippers are published on the website: https://gdansk.wody.gov.pl/ 

https://gdansk.wody.gov.pl/

